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This Letter was published online on 3 March 2008 with an error in Ref. [18]. Reference [18] should read ‘‘E. Barausse,
T. P. Sotiriou, and J. C. Miller, Classical Quantum Gravity 25, 062001 (2008).’’ The Letter has been corrected as of
17 March 2008. The text is not correct in the printed version of the journal.
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